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PROPOSED RENAMING OF RESERVE 44914 
SCHEDULE OF SUBMISSIONS FOLLOWING ADVERTISING 

(CLOSED 27 MARCH 2008) 
 
 
 
 
 
NO NAME OF 

SUBMITTER 
DESCRIPTION OF 
AFFECTED 
PROPERTY 

SUBMISSION SUMMARY OFFICER OR COUNCIL’S 
RECOMMENDATION 

1 Principal 
Connolly Primary 
School 

30 Portmarnock Circuit 
Connolly  6027 

Support Request the Minister’s approval to name 
the reserve “Carnaby Reserve”. 

2 Penny Gilpin email address Support Request the Minister’s approval to name 
the reserve “Carnaby Reserve”... 

3 D Martin 
 
 
 
T Argus 

11 Congressional 
Crescent, 
Connolly 6027 
 
17 Portmarnock Circuit 
Connolly 6027 

Support for the following reasons: 
 

• Recognise environmental and social 
importance of the area. Notes Main 
Roads WA’s clearing permit 
recognises the vegetation as ‘very 
good’ and prevents its clearance. 

• Encourage local community support 
and awareness of habitat of 
Carnaby cockatoos. 

• Provide natural educational resource 
for the local community. Notes that 
the community has participated in 
revegetation programme. 
 

Claims the land is not currently named 
according to Landgate records.  

Request the Minister’s approval to name 
the reserve “Carnaby Reserve”.  
 
It is noted that Schedule 5 of the City’s 
DPS2 recognises the site as significant in 
terms of protecting the local flora and 
fauna. The renaming proposal does not 
impact on the listing, or on the site’s 
educational opportunities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The City normally names a park or 
reserve land in relation to the road on 
which it is located to make it easy to 
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Objected to the City’s letter inviting 
submissions not providing details for the 
proposed name. 
 

identify. This may not happen in a new 
estate if a developer proposes an 
alternative name and the City has no 
objection. In this case, the land is named 
after Medinah Mews which is located on 
its western boundary at its southern end. 
As naming usually occurs when the land 
is being subdivided, a request to name 
the land would ordinarily be sent to GNC 
for its consideration. Landgate officers 
dealing with the subdivision process 
would be expected to ensure the name 
provided by the City satisfies the GNC’s 
criteria. 
 
Due to the costs associated with 
advertising in the newspapers and 
erecting signage on site, the notice is 
succinct and provides few details to 
minimise costs. Interested people can 
obtain information/further details from 
City officers or view the previous Council 
report. 
 

 


